
Sponsor Statement 
 

House Bill 51 
 

“An Act relating to permitting employers in the same trade to form joint insurance 
arrangements for self-insured workers’ compensation coverage.” 

 
The workers compensation system was developed as a compromise between employees 
and employers to ensure that employees received compensation for injuries received on 
the job. Employers provide compensation for medical expenses and lost wages, and in 
exchange employees agree not to sue employers for damages. 
 
Traditionally, employers have transferred the risk of compensation liability to insurance 
companies, who, for a premium, agree to cover the costs of an employee’s claim under 
the worker’s compensation system. Several states, including Alaska, allow an employer 
to self-insure providing that they meet financial requirements set in statute and 
regulation. 
 
House Bill 51 allows a group of five or more employers to form an association to self-
insure the employers’ workers compensation obligations. The members of the association 
must be engaged in the same or similar employment classifications, be members of a 
qualified trade association, and receive a certificate to self-insure under Alaska’s existing 
rules and regulations.  
 
Workers compensation insurance premiums are a significant cost for employers. While 
the prospect of reducing costs attracts employers to self-insurance associations, 
employers and employees in states with similar statutes have seen other benefits. Directly 
assuming the risks for workers compensation obligations aligns employers and 
employees in managing workers compensation claims and costs. HB 51 is a tool for 
Alaska’s trade associations and employers to take direct control of the obligations they 
are exposed to under current law.  


